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Consumer goods and services prices increased in March by 0.1%MoM and 0.7%YoY (the 
latter unchanged vs. February). Biggest impact on monthly rise of prices was provided by 
“clothing and footwear” (+0.8% due to spring collections), “alcoholic beverages, tobacco” (by 
0.7%) and “communication” (by 0.6%). In the opposite direction worked “food and non-
alcoholic beverages” prices (by 0.3%, roughly in line with our expectations) and “furnishings, 
household equipment and routine maintenance of the house” prices (by 0.1%), that trimmed 
c.0.1pp from the annual figure. Notice, that in March food prices usually rise, so this month’s 
decline in this category may be due to Russian embargo on Polish pork meat. Prices of pork 
meat declined by 3.2%MoM in March. 

After this release, we decided to revise our core CPI estimate to 1.1%YoY from 1.0%YoY 
expected earlier. 

 March data confirm that there is no inflationary pressure in Polish economy. CPI inflation 
remains well below the lower band of deviations tolarance range around the NBP inflation 
target, i.e. 1.5%YoY and this level, in our opinion, may be broken in the final months of this 
year, at the earliest. We expect that inflation rate will rebound more visibly towards 1.9%YoY 
at the end of 2014. Until then, inflation should stay below 1%YoY. External factors, including 
risk of deflation in the euro zone, prolonging Russia-Ukraine conflict, will support the 
antyinflationary environemnt. One factor, which will support upward trend of CPI will be the 
statistical low base effect. 

Today’s CPI data do not change our monetary policy outlook for upcoming months. We 
expect the MPC to extend its forward guidance till the end of this year at its July’s meeting 
(when new CPI and GDP projections will be available). We uphold our stance that the first 
rate hike may take place at the beginning of 2015. 
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15 April 2014 

No surprise from March CPI 

CPI inflation increased in March by 0.1%MoM and by 0 .7%YoY, in line with our and market expectations. I nflation remains subdued 
and we expect this to be continued in the following  months. Only in late 2014 CPI may rebound more visi bly to nearly 2%YoY due 
to the low base effect, and thanks to the strengthe ning of consumption demand. Today’s data do not inf luence our outlook for the 
monetary policy. We still expect NBP rates to remain  stable on the course of the year and anticipate fi rst rate hike in early 2015. 
Today’s publication did not have any visible market  impact. 
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